
From: Stephen Smith <Stephen.Smith@actuslawyers.com.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, 25 January 2023 7:23 PM 
To: Awards <Awards@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Chambers - Hampton DP <Chambers.Hampton.DP@fwc.gov.au>; Kyle Scott 
<Kyle.Scott@ablawyers.com.au>; vwiles@cfmeumd.org; Claire Gray-Starcevic <claire.gray-
starcevic@unitedworkers.org.au>; Stephen Crawford <stephen.crawford@nat.awu.net.au> 
Subject: C2019/5259 – Review of certain C14 rates in modern awards 
 
Dear Deputy President Hampton 
 
We refer to the Commission’s Statement of 24 January 2023 regarding the above matter. Actus 
Workplace Lawyers is representing the Drycleaning Institute of Australia in the proceedings. 
 
We advise that there have been no further developments relating to the Dry Cleaning and Laundry 
Industry Award 2020. As stated in paragraph [5] of the Statement, the major organisations with an 
interest in this award have reached agreement on a proposed award variation, which was filed with 
the Commission on 5 December 2022. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

Stephen Smith 
Principal  
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